                                       SOUTH TANGIPAHOA PARISH PORT COMMISSION
                                               TUESDAY, APRIL 11, 2017 – 12:00 NOON

                                                       MINUTES – REGULAR MEETING
President Don Boihem called the meeting to order at 12:00 noon on Tuesday April 11, 2017 at the office of the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission, 163 W. Hickory Street, Ponchatoula, Louisiana.
Helen Muller gave the invocation and Commissioner Daniels II, followed with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Commissioners Present:  Don Boihem, Chery Brumfield, James Daniels II, and Ernie Drake III 
Commissioners Absent:  Daryl Ferrara, Wm. Joubert and Lucas Watkins
Others Present:  Patrick Dufresne, Director; Helen Muller, Adm. Secretary; Gary LaGrange, Dr. Jim Richardson, Bryan McMahan, The Ponchatoula Times and Don Ellzey, Hammond Daily Star.
All visitors were introduced and welcomed.
It was moved by Commissioner Daniels II and seconded by Commission Brumfield that the April 11, 2017 Agenda be approved, as presented. Motion passed. Yeas: 4   Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II and Drake III  Nays: 0
Absent: 3 Ferrara, Joubert and Watkins
It was moved by Commissioner Drake III and seconded by Commissioner Daniels II that the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission adopt the minutes, as presented, of its March 14, 2017 meeting. Motion passed.  Yeas: 4   Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II and Drake III Nays: 0 Absent: 3 Ferrara, Joubert and Watkins

TREASURER’S REPORT:

Commissioner Brumfield presented the Financials for the period ending March 31, 2017. She reported on the Income Statement reporting that the total Revenues were $110,958.56 total Expenses were $ 129,056.50 leaving a negative net Income of $18,097.94.  She also reported on the Income Statement Compared with Budget-Y-T-D- Actual reporting that the total Revenues were $190,874.10 Total Expenses were $192,924.24 leaving a negative net Income of $2,050.14.
It was moved by Commissioner Daniels II and seconded by Commissioner Drake III that the Commission approve the financials, as presented, for the month ending March 31, 2017.  Motion passed.  Yeas: 4   Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II and Drake III Nays: 0 Absent: 3 Ferrara, Joubert and Watkins

OLD BUSINESS:

1.  DOTD- Port Priority State Project: SPN 578-53-00113
Phase II-Floodwall, Lay-down Area & Paving

 a) Resolution 
Patrick Dufresne, port director, reported that the soil testing report was received from the engineer of record, URS/AECOM, giving options as to what type of wall to construct,  relative to the Floodwall project under the Port Construction and Development Priority Program. Discussed were the various types of wall options in reference to
the type of structural materials for construction of the floodwall. Considerable headway has been made in the process for preparing the design plan/drawings and a full set of the completed plan should be done by the next meeting date in order to proceed with advertising the project for bid proposal request. An invoice  payment request was presented to the Commission pertaining to engineer services rendered on the project.
Secretary Drake III introduced the resolution relative to request for invoice payment.
It was moved by Commissioner Drake III, seconded by Commissioner Daniels II  that the Commission accept/approve payment for  the services relative to Task Order No.. 9, Payment No. 3  from  URS Corporation/AECOM relating to Bulkhead Phase II, on the LA State Project SPN 578-53-0012/H.003600 (322), Port Improvements at Port Manchac for services rendered February 11, 2017 – March 10, 2017 in the amount of $6,811.52 .  Motion passed.  Call vote: Yeas: 4   Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II and Drake III Nays: 0 Absent: 3 Ferrara, Joubert and Watkins

2.  Prospective Tenant (s) Project Research Update

The port director reported that the past research regarding the Polymer Pellet and the Canadian National Railroad marketing efforts for potential industries/tenants remains on-going. He introduced Mr. Gary LaGrange recently hired as Marketing Consultant for the Port Commission, and asked him to give a brief summary of his marketing efforts/activities and what were his plans and ideas in moving forward into the future.  Mr. LaGrange submitted a Monthly Report for the Commission’s review. During the past month, he reported having several phone calls, meetings, and contacts with Individuals involved 

in the pellet and plastics industry which seems to be a good fit for the ports 30,000 sq ft warehouse. He will continue to make phone calls and discuss opportunities for potential prospects including individual chemical companies along the river to formulate a plan. His plans are to meet with the director to

discuss an updated marketing brochure to present to potential clients in regards to building dimensions,

movability, heights, docks, maps and other information that would be available. Mr. LaGrange gave an explanation stating that the Manchac-facility would actually compliment container trans-loading  operations at the Port of New Orleans by providing direct transfer to barge or rail and look forward to working with the STPPC in its marketing research and success.  He mentioned the Port’s Association of Louisiana, PAL, will be having their Annual Conference in Baton Rouge, LA on April 17-19, 2017 and it would be an
opportunity for Commissioners  attending to  interact/meet other port contacts and area representatives. 
3. Invoice Payment Approval
APRI 11, 2017 INVOICE PAYMENT APPROVAL 

Commissioner Brumfield presented the April, 2017 invoices for the Commissioners’ review and payment approval. 
1.  URS- (Service Rendered  2/11/2017 –3/10/2017) Task # 9 Floodwall- Invoice #37887506 Amt. $6,811.52 

2.  M & R Resources, L.L.C.  Statement Dates (8/20/2014 thr 3/20/2017  Total Amt. $26,853.23

     ***(Note: To be Paid in 4 installment $6,713.31/per mo. for April, May, June and July, 2017)

3. Foundations Materials, Inc. Invoice #1 Small Vessel Dock  $15,000 

4. Cashe Coudrain & Sandage –March Services Rendered (Matter. # 4623-1) – Inv. # 107794 Amt. $240.00

5.  Gary LaGrange, PPM –Marketing Services – March 14 to April 11, 2017  Amt. $750.00

*** Prior to approval of invoices an explanation was given by Patrick Dufresne, port director, in reference to the M & R Resources statement which covered a tremendous amount of electrical work performed at the port site since 2014 thru 2017  all relative to various electrical and plumbing jobs, etc., All the invoices submitted by M&R were reconciled to the amounts being billed on Port projects.
It was moved by Commissioner Drake III and seconded by Commissioner Daniels II that the Commission approve the April invoices for payment, as presented, by Commissioner Brumfield .  Motion passed. Yeas: 4   Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II and Drake III Nays: 0 Absent: 3 Ferrara, Joubert and Watkins

4. Small Vessel Dock Project Update
    a) Resolution

Patrick Dufresne, port director, reported that construction began on the Small Vessel Dock on the southern end of the terminal. The foundation beams were put in place and the construction work is at the half way mark of being completed and anticipates the balance of construction of decking, conduit and lighting part would be done before the May meeting. After completion, this would allow the Coast Guard vessel, Fireboat, and Wild Life & Fisheries usage of the Small Vessel Dock and the Port looks forward to accommodating them in the future. The funding is part of a $100,000 U.S. Federal Approbation’s Grant that was acquired with the assistance and support from Congressman Scalise. Some of the funding was applied toward the engineering fees associated with the demolition of the 20,000 sq.ft. building at the port site.  The small vessel dock will complete the balance of that funding which must be used by September of 2017 and  this project will close out this line item.
Secretary/Commissioner Drake III introduced  (a ) resolution  relative to the Small Vessel Dock Project.

It was moved by Commissioner Drake III seconded by Commissioner Daniels, II that the Commission approves/authorizes the Request for Payment relative to costs associated with the Small Vessel Dock Project at Port Manchac.  Foundation Materials, Inc., 10500 Airline Hwy, St. Rose, LA 700876, Invoice #1, dated March 29, 2017, in the amount of $15,000 for the Mobilization, Pile Installation and 12x12 Beam Installation. This Hud-Federal Appropriations ($100,000)  project  is funded 100% by the federal; government.  Motion passed.

Call vote:  Yeas: 4 Boihem, Daniels II, C. Brumfield and Drake III  Nays: 0  Absent: 3 Ferrara, Joubert and Watkins

.

5. FEMA Emergency/Stand-by-Generator Project Update

    a) Resolution rfp 

The port director reported that the first generator platform adjacent to Building # 2 is completed and the contractor is working on its handrails. The second platform slab adjacent to Building # 3 will be poured in the next week.The project is near completion and a substantial completion report on the installed generators will be forth coming at the next meeting. An invoice was presented for Commissioners  review and approval.
Secretary Drake III introduced Resolution on payment request relative to the Stand-By Generator Project.
It was moved by Commissioner Drake III, seconded by Commissioner C. Brumfield that the Commission approves/authorized the Request for Payment No. 10 relative to costs associated with the Standby Generator for the amount of $40,590.00 for services rendered by Ready Power, Construction Company, 4809 Clio St., New Orleans, LA 70125, and URS/AECOM invoice in the amount of $238.71 regarding the Stand-By Emergency Generators Project, FEMA 1603-Dr-LA-0079, Request for Payment No.10 (Amount of Award is $265,500.00)  URS/AECOM Engineering will execute and coordinate any and all documents pertaining to the Requested payment. Call vote:  Yeas: 4 Boihem, Daniels II, C. Brumfield and Drake III  Nays: 0  Absent: 3 Ferrara, Joubert and Watkins

6. Vegetation Maintenance & Enhancement Project Update

The cutting and spraying of the trees along Interstate 55 and Highway 51 in front of Port Manchac was completed and the Tangipahoa Parish Public Works has started moving the dead trees for disposal at the north side of the Port’s property. The work has made a tremendous difference in terms of seeing the facility from the interstate and should help to keep the vegetation down. In response to Commissioner Brumfield question regarding the vegetation maintenance and up keep, it was noted that the  Commission will  co-ordinate some type of a workable agreement  pertaining to  future vegetation spraying maintenance in keeping  the  nice clean view of the Port’s property.
7. Lighthouse Project
The port director reported that he had spoken with Representative Pugh requesting a Bill to be filed with the Division of Administration for an agreement pertaining to acquiring the top of the old lighthouse fixture during or after this current legislative session. Once ownership is acquired, a game plan for formulating a design plan and installation plan will proceed. The lighthouse fixture is now stored at the Madisonville Maritime Museum. 
8. Land Acquisition Update – 10 Acre Parcel

A brief summary was given by the port director regarding the land acquisition for a 10 Acre Parcel, within the 100 donated acres. He reported that the official status according to the LA State Land Office records pertaining to the  ownership of property is not readily available or verifiable at this time according to the Port’s attorney of record who is handling this matter.

9. Master Plan Update
The port director introduced Professor Dr. James Richardson, LSU Economics’ Consultant, who was recently hired/assigned to update the STPPC previous Master Plan that was originally created in 2007. In moving forward with an  updated 2017 Master  Plan,  Dr. Richardson will  basically be putting together an  illustration of the  current plans, mission statements, and economic  goals.  He will review the Ports strength & weakness with the assistance of Gary LaGrange, Marketing Consultant, relative to the new ideas targeting the container and natural gas industries for the Port.  In conclusion of the update, Dr. Richardson gave a brief history reporting on the past stats and accomplishments made from the previous master plans and looks forward to working on the Port’s future goals and its economic impact of prospective industries wanting to utilize the Port Manchac Intermodal facility.
New Business:

1. Insurance Proposals for FY 2017-2018
    a) Resolution

The port director informed the Commission that the Port’s Annual Insurance Coverage for June 2016 – May 2017 will expire and requested approval for advertising request for proposals for FY
2017- 2018.
Secretary Drake III introduced a resolution regarding advertising in the official journal of record requesting proposals relative to the coverage.
It was moved by Commissioner Drake III and seconded by Commissioner Brumfield that the Commission authorize its director, Patrick Dufresne, to give public notice to its official journal requesting proposals for its annual insurance portfolio that will provide coverage for FY June, 2017- May 2018.  The comprehensive proposal package should contain the following coverages including: 1) Property/Inland Marine, 2) General Liability (including addition of 100 acres), 3) Non-Owned & Hired Auto, 4) Employee Dishonesty,  5) Directors & Officers Liability, and 6) Workman’s Compensation.  The proposals shall be submitted and reviewed in strict accordance with all state of Louisiana public bid law rules and regulations. All interested vendors may obtain additional information by contacting the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission-Port Manchac @ 163 W. Hickory St. Ponchatoula, LA  70454 – Attn:  Patrick J. Dufresne, Executive Director/CEO – (985) 386-9309 or email: portmanchac@i-55.com. All proposals must be postmarked or received by 5:00 p.m. on Friday, May 5, 2017. Motion passed.  Call vote:  Yeas: 4 Boihem, Daniels II, C. Brumfield and Drake III  Nays: 0  Absent: 3 Ferrara, Joubert and Watkins

REMARKS:

Executive Director Patrick Dufresne expressed his thanks to all those who were in attendance and also expressed thanks to Dr. James Richardson and Mr. LaGrange for their presence and input regarding the future of Port Manchac. The Commissioners were also reminded of the PAL- Ports Association of Louisiana Annual Conference to be held in Baton Rouge, LA. April 17-19, 2017.
President Boihem added his thanks to Bryan McMahan and Don Ellzey for their media coverage relative to the Port’s activities.  Also expressing his appreciation to Dr. James Richardson and Gary LaGrange for their interest and input regarding the Port Manchac Master Plan.
Having no further business, a motion for adjournment was made by Commissioner Drake III, seconded by Commissioner Brumfield..  Motion passed. Yeas: 4 Boihem, Daniels II, C. Brumfield and Drake III  Nays: 0  Absent: 3 Ferrara, Joubert and Watkins

Meeting adjourned at 12:45 P.M.                                

Ernie Drake III, Secretary
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